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July 12, 2022 

      

                  

Wilouse Sanon Charles  

Clerk Directrice 

10082 Boynton Place Circle 

Boynton Beach, FL 33437 

 

Dear Mr. Charles:  

 

 Thank you for your May 6, 2022 letter to the U.S. Department of Homeland Security 

(DHS). Secretary Mayorkas asked that I respond on his behalf. 

 

As mentioned in your letter, DHS and the U.S. Department of Labor (DOL) jointly issued 

a recent temporary final rule (TFR) that makes available an additional 35,000 H-2B 

nonimmigrant visas beyond the normal statutory limit, including 11,500 visas that are reserved for 

nationals of El Salvador, Guatemala, Honduras, and Haiti.  DHS and DOL included a similar set 

aside for nationals of those countries in an earlier TFR in January 2022.  Additionally, as DHS 

emphasized in its November 2021 Federal Register notice, adding Haiti to the list of countries 

eligible to participate in the H-2A and H-2B programs, supports its sustainable development and 

stability, which is vital to the interests of the United States as a neighbor and close partner to 

Haiti.  Moreover, as also stated in the November 2021 Federal Register notice, adding Haiti back 

to these programs also provides Haitians the opportunity to contribute to the U.S. economy as 

well as apply their earnings and technical experience to advance Haiti’s reconstruction and 

stabilization.  

 

 You expressed concern that Haitian workers are experiencing discrimination in the 

recruitment for workers in the H-2A and the H-2B temporary nonimmigrant visa programs.  

While issues of recruitment discrimination fall within the purview of DOL and the U.S. 

Department of Justice (DOJ), Civil Division, Immigrant and Employee Rights Section (IER), we 

appreciate you raising this important issue, and we stand ready to work with DOL and DOJ IER 

in any way they deem appropriate. 

 

Thank you again for your letter and interest in this important issue.  Please share a copy 

of this response with the cosigners of your letter.  Should you require any additional assistance, 

please do not hesitate to contact me. 

 

      

Sincerely, 

 

 

 



Wilouse Sanon Charles  

Page 2 

  

 

 

Ur M. Jaddou 

Director 

 


